
COVID-19 Provisionary PARISH Weekly Update - No. 13 

4th Sunday after Pentecost/All Saints Rus-Ukraine        Неділя 

       28 June 2020 A.D.                                      28 червня 2020 р.Б. 
 

Holy Eucharist Parish Парафія Пресвятої Євхаристії 
————————————————————————— 

Website: www.HolyEucharist.ca 
Church: 505 Watt St.     Office: 460 Munroe Ave. Winnipeg, MB R2K 1H4 
                                                     Tel.: 204.667.8866     Email: heparish@gmail.com 
                                                     Fax: 204.668.2024   
*Pandemic OFFICE Hours: Monday thru Thursday from 9:00 am to 2:00 pm. 
               Outside these hours, for administrative matters call  204-880-1334. 
For any pastoral assistance call Fr. Michael at 204-996-1310 
 

Parish Auditorium (church basement): 505 Watt St. Tel: 204.654.4786 
Parish Centre: 460 Munroe Ave.  Tel: 204.661.5240 

 

Also visit www.archeparchy.ca news and information. 

  Hey, Friends, We need to talk and we really need to pray....  
There is a lull in the wind and thunder of the mounting 21st Century storm that has been ebbing and 
flowing in like a slowly growing ocean hurricane. It is a good time to take stock of where we are at 
and how prepared we are to weather the storm together. The good news (actually, yes, the Good 
News) is that the Lord is with us and wants us to remain calm, not to be afraid, because He 
will see us through. We just need to stay close to Him and do exactly what He says. The not-so-

good-news is that it’s going to be a bit of a rough journey and we will experience and witness things 
that may sadden us and may even scare us a bit.       As Catholic Christians we couldn’t help but 
notice that well before the Pandemic hit we saw things that were worrying. We saw a slow loss of 
faith… we saw things like abortion, MAID and gender politics become more prevalent and accepted 
- or just pushed on society. We have seen politics evolve from the occasional passionate debate 
and disappointing election and so-called “agreeing to disagree” to such stark differences that 
threaten to not only sharply divide people, but even provoke hatred and violence. This is already 
seen very clearly across our southern border and other European countries. The Covid-19 
Pandemic was declared and western society has been turned upside-down. Not only have we all 
been traumatized for ourselves and for those about whom we care - family members, fellow 
parishioners and perfect strangers about whom we heard on the news. The numbers of infected 
rose and so did the mortality rate reports. Could we catch the virus? Could we become ill and even 
die? Then there were the strict regulations. Then there was the economic hardship. Businesses lost. 
Jobs lost. Events cancelled. Contact with loved ones blocked. The heartbreak of not being able to 
touch or comfort or even see relatives and friends. And it seems to be easing up, but… its not over 
yet.         
       Then we have front row seats to social upheaval and unrest in news in far away places, but 
perhaps soon coming to a neighbourhood near us. The sad thing is that we see people violently 
bent on change, but it seems with no clear direction as to how it will be better than fixing what is 
broken. Things are being torn down (literally and figuratively) and there doesn’t seem to be a plan of 
what better to replace it with. Our ancestors in the old country saw this happen before. That is why 
many of our pioneers escaped to the West. Is it all repeating itself again? 

    So what can we do? What should we do? Yes, we must be informed about the truth of what is 
happening around us, but we especially need to pray. By prayer we align ourselves with the Lord. 
By prayer we obtain the wisdom (informed wisdom, not irrelevant opinions) from the Lord. By prayer we 
grow in grace and virtue. By prayer we can move the hearts, minds and souls of those around us - 
our neighbours and our leaders. By prayer we will grow in holiness and true kindness. By prayer, we 
will be tuned into the voice of God. But real, daily and unceasing prayer. If, and only if, OUR lives 
change will we have any influence in changing the life of the world around us…we can do this! 



Holy Eucharist Parish 
“Reopening” plan.  

 What to do… 
 

1. Offer a prayer of thanksgiving to 
the Lord that we are able to slowly 
return to our beloved parish church. 
AND pray that the Holy Spirit will 
guide and watch over our return that 
we will be cautious and that everyone 
will understand the importance of 
following the protocols. 
 

2. Read the full text of the 
Archeparchial reopening Covid-19 
Directive #5 and the accompanying 
Commentary on the Archeparchial 
website at www.archeparchy.ca. 
 

3. Ask yourself the usual safety 
questions and if, and only if you 
have read the Archeparchial Covid-
19 Directives and Commentaries 
AND you can answer “No” to 
following  four questions, and you 
would like to attend a service or visit 
the church, then call the parish to 
“preregister”. The four questions are: 
► Did I travel by air in the past two 
weeks? ► Have I been close to 
someone infected with COVID-19? 
► Is anyone in my household quarantined or in isolation? ► Do I have a cough, fever, shortness of breath, runny nose, 
or sore throat? 
 

4. You can pre-register to participate in a Sunday Divine Liturgy for yourself (and other family members) by calling the 
parish office 204-667-8866 and letting the Office Manager know or by leaving a message by the end of the office day on 
THURSDAY. You will need to clarify which Divine Liturgy you would like to attend [8:00 am or 10:00 am], who will be 
attending [name and contact number] and confirm that you can answer the safety questions negatively. As of today, only 
50 persons (including clergy, singers and ushers) so when that number is met for each Liturgy, no more pre-registrations 
will be accepted. 
 

5. It would be wise to arrive at the church at least 10 minutes prior to the service. 
 

6. Follow all the instructions given by the ushers and the presiding member of the clergy. Keep in mind… use hand 
sanitizer when entering the church and when leaving…. keep at a distance of 6-feet from other individuals at all times… 
follow the directional arrows (forward only up the middle and back only by the sides)...  sit only in “open” pews and at a 
spot tagged by green tape… individuals from the same household may sit in one pew... help to sanitize your own spot 
(seat and the top/back of the pew in front of you)… wearing a mask or having one to use is very much encouraged… 
there is one entrance and a different exit… (with  the exception of those who need the handicap elevator)… no 
socializing can be permitted at this time in the church or in the church parking lot (there will be a time soon enough)… 
 

It’s not  that complicated, but we want to be slow and sure and careful for everyone's sake... 



BLUE LAMP 

(MARIAN Side Altar) 

(June 28 – July 4, 2020) 
For the health of Natalia Bowman, By 

the Family  

PLEASE DO THIS! Please CALL - especially in this time of the Pandemic. Visiting, praying for and 
reaching out to the Sick and lonely is one of the works of mercy taught by Christ. 

At Home or in Hospital: Mary Schurko, Ollie Kowalski, Ollie Kostiuk, Mary Kozubniak, Julian Cherniak, Tony Hendricks, 
Sylvia Zerucha                                                                                 St. Joseph’s Residence: Mary Ruta                                    
River East Personal Care Home: Liz Simcoe, Alex Lasota       
Holy Family: Mary Horbal, Irene Omeniuk, Bill Simcoe, Helen Babiniec, Jennie Huchko, Anne Wach,  
Fr. V. Yakowchuk, Milly Manitowich, Elizabeth Boychuk         Middle Church: Olga Hnatiuk, Margaret Sawchuk 

Maples Personal Care Home: Joe Ewanochko                         
Ask for Fr Michael (204-996-1310) he will make Pastoral/Sacramental visits if asked and 

permitted (sometimes it may have to be done by phone/skype) 

  

28 June —July 5, 2020 28 June — 5 Липень 2020 

Holy Eucharist Ukrainian Catholic Parish 
Українська Католицька Парафія 

Пресвятої Євхаристії  

Holy Eucharist OFFICE Hours: Monday thru Thursday 
from 9:00 am to 2:00 pm. Outside these hours call  
204-880-1334. If you are in need of administrative 

assistance please call 204-880-1334. For any pastoral 
assistance, do not hesitate to  

call Fr. Michael at 204-996-1310 

 Office Number: 204-667-8866 
Email: heparish@gmail.com 
Website: www.holyEucharist.ca 

Donations: Many Parishioners have asked how they can keep donating to the church during these unusual times. 
God bless you for thinking about your parish! We are looking into any government or church assistance plans, but 
unless (and until) that comes through, we need your help to keep going! 
       We offer Direct Deposit, if this is something you want to try - call the office for further assistance. 
       If you would like to drop off - use the mailbox located in front of the Parish Centre during office hours  

 

We are live on YouTube - Daily Services as well 
as 8:00 am & 10:00 am Sunday Divine Liturgies. 
So tune in through our website and take part or 

just “visit” your church) 

RED LAMP   
(SAVIOUR Side Altar) 

(June 28– July 4, 2020) 

Lord bless little Rylyn and her family 

“  

Attention all Parishioners if you are planning to attend 
Sunday Divine Liturgy either 10 am or 8 am please call 
the Parish office to sign up before Thursday or you may 
not be counted in and may not be given entrance if we 
have already filled our quotas. 

1 Envelopes   $900.00 

2 Open Collection $8.00 
3 Sorokousty  $200.00 
4 Property Maintenance $15.00 
5 Vigil Lamp $10.00 
6 100th Anniversary Books $300.00 

7 100th Ann. Cookbook Sales $24.00 

  Total this week $1457.00 

KILDONAN HORIZONS AGM 2020! 
Tuesday June 30 - 7:00 PM 

All parishioners interested in Kildonan Horizons 
may attend (limited to first 25 individuals). 
Applications for new Board Directors also 

accepted! Call Wanda Lazaruk t. 204-668-0415 

Office/Parish Centre will be closed Wednesday, 
July 1,  Thursday July 2 and Friday July3, 2020. 

Happy Canada Day! 

The Canon Luhovy Assembly Ukrainian Educational 
Foundation BURSARIES FOR THE 2020-2021 ACADEMIC 
YEAR The Canon Luhovy Assembly Ukrainian Educational 
Foundation is pleased to announce that fifteen bursaries of 
$300 each are available to Ukrainian Catholic students of 
the Archeparchy of Winnipeg, who attend post-secondary 
institutions, seminaries and private Catholic secondary 
schools. The 2020 Bursary Application Forms can be picked 
up at our parish office. Please return completed Bursary 
Application forms to “Canon Luhovy Assembly Ukrainian 
Educational Foundation, 115 Regatta Rd., Winnipeg, MB 
R2G 2Y7” , no later than Sept. 30, 2020. Should you have 
any questions or require more information, please call 
Leonard Mariash at 204-668-4358 or email at 
lmariash@mts.net 

Thank you to our parishioners and friends that came 
out to the ‘provisional’ Pandemic Parish AGM last 

Thursday and helped us (finally) complete our  2020 
annual meeting. God-willing, when the Pandemic 

passes, we must get together to talk about our 
pandemic experiences and the future of our Parish! 

Stay healthy - body and soul! 



 

 

June 28, 2020 

All Saints of Rus-Ukraine 

Rom. 6:18-23;  
Matthew 8: 5– 13 

(All services live-streamed on 
YouTube) 

8:00 am 
 

 

10:00 am 

 

 

 

Служба Божа 
 

 

Divine Liturgy (Eng) 
            
 

Saints of Ukraine, save 
your nation! 
 
For All Parishioners 

Monday, June 29, 2020   
The Holy, Glorious & Illustrious 
Apostles, Peter & Paul; 
Cor. 11: 21-12:9;  
Matthew 16: 13-19 

8:00 am Divine Liturgy Blessing for  
Alexandra, Fr. Cyprian 
and Claire  

Tuesday, June 30, 2020 

12 Apostles; 
1 Cor. 4:9-16 

Mark 3: 13-13  

8:00 am Divine Liturgy For the health of Diane 
Sydij, by Subdeacon 
Walter Dudych  

Wednesday, July 1, 2020  
Cosmos & Damian; 
Rom. 15:7-16; 
Matthew 12: 38-45  

8:00 am 

 

6:00 pm 

Divine Liturgy 

 

Prayer Hour 

 

Canada Day 

Thursday, July 2, 2020 

Deposition of the Robes of the 
Mother of God; 
Heb. 9:1-7;  
Luke 10: 38-42; 11: 27-28 

8:00 am Divine Liturgy Father Isidore -  
60 years of Priestly 
Ministry!, by the 
Deptuch  Family 

Friday, July 3, 2020                              
Martyr Hyacinthus; 
Rom. 16: 1-16;  
Matthew 13:3-9 

8:00 am 

 

6:00 pm 

Divine Liturgy  
 

Prayer Hour 

For the health of Rylyn 
Rewniak, by Wanda 
Lazaruk  

Saturday, July 4, 2020 

Venerable Andrew of Crete 
Rom. 8:14-21;  
Matthew 9: 9-13 

8:00 am 

 

Divine Liturgy  God bless and save the 
United States of America 

July 5, 2020 

Our Mother of Perpetual Help 

Rom. 10:1-10;  
Matthew 8: 28–9: 1 

8:00 am 

 

 

10:00 am 

 

———————————————— 

Служба Божа 

 

 

Divine Liturgy 
 

——————- 

For All Parishioners 
 
Through the prayers of the 
Mother of God, save us O 
Lord 

Schedule of Liturgies - Розпорядок Богослужінь   
June 28 - July 5, 2020 

Participate ONLINE - Live-streamed via:    www.HolyEucharist.ca   


